
Casper – The Wyoming District Office of the U.S. Small Business Administration (SBA)
announces the selection of the 2024 Wyoming Small Business Person of the Year, Dr.
Erica Higgins, Empowered Chiropractic; the Wyoming Exporter of the Year, Big Lost
Meadery, and the Spirit of Wyoming, Mentor Agility.

“It is an honor to congratulate Dr. Erica Higgins, Empowered Chiropractic, on being
selected as the 2024 SBA Wyoming Small Business Person of the Year. Dr. Higgins
grew up in Wyoming and returned to her home state to start her business after finishing
her doctorate. During the last three years, her business has grown exponentially, and
she continues to give back to the community.” said SBA Wyoming District Director, Amy
Lea. “Empowered Chiropractic, LLC is located in Casper and was nominated by Nate
Sanders, Vice President, Platte Valley Bank.”

According to Sam Clikeman, co-owner of Big Lost Meadery in Gillette, when they
opened in 2014, “going international wasn’t on the list of goals.” That all changed after
he began working with the Wyoming Business Council and the Wyoming Small
Business Development Center (SBDC). “Sam leveraged resources provided by the
Wyoming SBDC and STEP grant facilitated by the Wyoming Business Council to enter
the Taiwan market,” said Ron Gullburg, Strategic Partnerships Director, with the
Wyoming Business Council. He goes on to say, “Sam’s positive impact is not limited to
his commercial success. He continually supports other Wyoming distillers considering
entering international exporting, the Wyoming-Asia Pacific Trade Office (WAPTO),
SBDC and STEP programs.” As the State of Wyoming Exporter of the Year, Big Lost
Meadery competed against the other state exporter winners in SBA Region VIII
(Colorado, Utah, South Dakota, North Dakota, Montana) and emerged as the Regional
Exporter of the Year. Big Lost Meadery was nominated by PJ Burns, Regional Director,
and Kelly Haigler-Cornish, SBIR/STTR Program Manager, Wyoming Small Business
Development Center.

Mentor Agility, located in Jackson, is an accredited coaching training program for the
International Coaching Federation (ICF) and the National Board of Health and Wellness
Coaches (NBHWC). In 2022, Mentor Agility began Veterans Talking to Veterans
(VTTV). This program trains veterans to be certified coaches who become leaders in
the veteran community. Mentor Agility was nominated for the Spirit of Wyoming award
by Audie Cunningham, Regional Director, Wyoming Small Business Development
Center.

For more than 50 years, the U.S. Small Business Administration (SBA) has celebrated
National Small Business Week, which acknowledges the critical contributions of
America’s entrepreneurs and small business owners. This year, National Small



Business Week takes place April 28-May 4, 2024, and is when SBA officially recognizes
their hard work ingenuity, and dedication, including their contributions to the economy.
This year’s activities include in-person events and an educational virtual summit on a
variety of business topics. Wyoming winners will be recognized at various venues in
Wyoming in May.

For additional National Small Business Week information visit www.sba.gov/NSBW.

###

About National Small Business Week
In the spirit of National Small Business Week, we celebrate the unprecedented growth
of entrepreneurship in the United States, marked by 16 million new business
applications since the Biden-Harris Administration took office. This surge highlights the
dynamism and innovation that America’s entrepreneurs bring to our local communities.
The SBA will continue to champion the endeavors of small businesses and the vital role
they play in driving economic prosperity across the nation.

About the U.S. Small Business Administration
The U.S. Small Business Administration helps power the American dream of business
ownership. As the only go-to resource and voice for small businesses backed by the
strength of the federal government, the SBA empowers entrepreneurs and small
business owners with the resources and support they need to start, grow, expand their
businesses, or recover from a declared disaster. It delivers services through an
extensive network of SBA field offices and partnerships with public and private
organizations. To learn more, visit www.sba.gov.

https://www.sba.gov/national-small-business-week
https://www.sba.gov/

